1 - For Jedidiah, to
accept Christ as his
Savior at an early
age

2 - For our family to
stay healthy

3 - For Isaac to get
saved

January 2023

The Gardner Family

Dear Pastors and Friends,

We would like to thank everyone that has been praying over these past five months for our
shipping container. It arrived this month! We would like to praise the Lord that there was no
water damage on any of the items and there was nothing missing from the container! Truly,
we serve a mighty God. This is a victory for everyone who faithfully prayed on our behalf in
this matter.

Not only was God answering prayers in Uganda this month, but He was also saving souls!
Four Ugandans decided to make the personal choice of accepting Jesus Christ as their
personal savior. One of these four is a man name Okello. One Sunday night, Okello was
walking down the street and saw one of our church members named James. Previously,
Okello had already met James. When they greeted this time, Okello asked James where he
was going. James then told him that he was headed to church. Okello thought for a minute
and then asked, “Can I come?” James agreed, and they combined their money to pay the
taxi. That night, I preached on grace, and my first point was that grace enables us to be
saved through faith. During the invitation, Okello raised his hand to be saved. After the
service, I was able to personally lead Okello to the Lord through a translator! This is fruit
that abounds to your account!

This month was a month of spiritual victories, but it was also a month of attacks from the
Evil One. In the middle of our shipping container arriving, I caught a severe case of malaria.
As soon as I recovered, we traveled to Kampala for the annual NGO meeting. The NGO is
how every BIMI missionary is allowed to be in the country. As our family was returning
from the meeting, we all caught a pretty nasty virus. The reason I mention these is to request
for you to pray for our health. When we are sick, we cannot soul win and do all of the things
that God has called us to Uganda to do. Thank you for your support! It is an honor to
represent you here in Soroti, Uganda.

For the furtherance of the Gospel,
Matthew, Savannah, and Jedidiah Gardner
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JAMES IS ON THE LEFT AND OKELLO
IS IN THE MIDDLE.




